Strathbungo Society

Minutes of Committee Meeting

Monday 15th May 2006

Held at 1901 Bar and Brasserie
Present: Kevin Kane, Matthew Moodie, Andrew Downie, Scott Mackay, Andrew Greg, Lynne Flower, Joanna Murphy, Helen Pollok-Good, Laura MacKay, Laura Jones, Maggie Mulligan, Ian Stark, Stuart Masterton, Gary Clark.

1.
Welcome and Apologies
Kevin welcomed the group to the meeting. Laura passed on apologies from Matthew Moodie and Lesley MacCallum. Maggie was welcomed and introduced to the meeting.

2.
Minutes and Matters Arising
April's minutes were approved and actions followed up.

ACTION: All minutes from now on will be placed on the Bungo Blog website.
3.
Events
BITBL

Joanna and Laura had had a meeting to kick-start the organisation for this year's BITBL. Laura has written to regular donors and Joanna had spoken to local businesses. She provided sheets with the names of businesses still to be contacted and asked for volunteers to contact these and report back. It was suggested this be done after the bank holiday to ensure the request is acted on.

Trisha has asked for donations for the tombola and bottle stall to be taken to 16 Queen Square ASAP.

Stephen will be holding the tea garden again and has contacted the bee man. He requested donations of home baking from committee members.

A tai chi demonstration will be held in Laura and Matt's garden on Nithsdale Rd.

The event is short on musicians.

Kevin has contacted Tapa and they will be having a stall again.

The architecture walk has been moved to 1pm so those attending still have time to enjoy the afternoon.

ACTION: All to take suitable prizes to 16 Queen Sq.

ACTION: All to ask any musicians to perform

ACTION: All to volunteer to deliver letters to residents.

ACTION: An additional BITBL meeting will be held at 17 Regent Park Square on Monday 22nd.
AGM

The AGM is on the 5th of June at 7.00pm. Scott has expressed an interest in becoming Chair of the society at the AGM. Laura has contacted George Gillespie, Head of Roads and Traffic, to request he speak at the AGM. There has not yet been a response.

Andrew Downie has offered to put together a report on the railings and conservation and Stephen will speak on the back lanes.

Laura suggested putting together a display on the conservation area appraisal and Kevin showed the committee leaflets from the Civic Trust on maintaining homes, sash and case windows and repairs and upgrades. Andrew Greg offered to contact the organisation to see how many leaflets we could get.

ACTION: Andrew G to contact Civic Trust to request leaflets.

ACTION: Andrew D and Stephen to prepare reports for the meeting

ACTION: Laura to chase up speaker.

4.
Back Lanes
Stephen Lamb has distributed the minute of a meeting with the council re: the back lanes scheme. The design section is planning to visit the site in the near future. He is preparing a full report for the AGM.

ACTION: Stephen to write-up progress report for AGM

5.
Communications
Newsletter

Laura announced she was at the final stage of the newsletter and hoped to have it available for distribution by the following week. It was another packed issue but there was a disappointing lack of advertisers and one advert was given away free. Sharon is putting together an insert for the newsletter advertising the AGM and the new Bungo Blog.

Bungo Blog/Websites

Laura and Matt had met with Sharon earlier to discuss the new Bungo Blog. The website is linked to our old one but is much more interactive and should enable the committee to do all the activities it sometimes struggles to do with the existing website.

The aim is for all committee members to use it and be responsible for updates. Matthew can supply a chapter he worked on which explains how to use Word Press, but it is quite instinctive software.

ACTION: Laura to e-mail password information and the Word Press article

ACTION: All to use the website to spread information.

ACTION: Laura to upload newsletters and minutes to he Bungo Blog.
6. 
Aob

Historical census

Even before the publication of his article in the Strathbungo News, Andrew G has already got a list of volunteers for this task. Any volunteers will require some training at the Mitchell Library. Matt has offered to write a database and web front end for the results.

ACTION: Matt to develop technology

Gardens Members

Laura had one response to the appeal for Gardens members in the last newsletter but he had been 

unable to attend recent meetings. Andrew D aid that the gardens would be included in the railings survey. Laura suggested contacting directly Gardens residents who come to the AGM.

Strathbungo Parish Church

Kevin mentioned that he was to attend the formal opening of the Strathbungo Parish Church development and would report back for the newsletter. The SHA has applied for a grant to light the bell tower and the Society encourages their ownership of local properties.

Koshkemeer

Laura asked if anyone knew what was happening at Koshkemeer, which has been closed now for some time. No-one had any idea, so Laura said she'd look into it.

The next committee meeting IS the AGM. 7pm Monday 5th June.

